Meeting Minutes

Parks & Recreation December 6% 2022

Meeting was called to order at 5:38 pm
Present: Jan Warner, Harry Bovio, Jim Bosman, Julie Sweet, Tanya Campbell
Member not present: Michael Merritt

Guests present: Lynn Hanley & Paul Jenkins of Shelburne Falls Rd and Jim Moore & Chris Eugin of River
Street.

Treasurer’s Report
$4,911.66 balance per Harry (Jan has invoice for under $600)

Public comment — Lynn & Paul expressed concern to leave it open space and not develop it. Also
expressed that there is a broken bridge and fallen tree on the path to the meadow from the north, and
asked if the town could plow a pathway around the field for dog walkers

Old business

Jan sentout letters to abutters and submitted application to community preservation. She attended the
open space committee meetingand they were supportive — asked about if the asphalt surface could be
pervious. ~_

New Business

Website maintenance — minutes need to be uploaded after approved, website shows old stuff — needs
to be updated. Online form for field reservation doesn’t work and needs to be deleted. Youth sports
payment button works. There could be more current material. Jim will talk to Adam about how to
use/update.

Parks & Rec emails (where do they go?) — Jan will take the Parks & Rec emails.

Youth sports director stipend — Would help entice someone to do it. There are three seasons — Soccer,
Basketball, Baseball. Tanya might keep doing it for a few more years. Stipends come out twice a year
(Dec & June) SB gets $1600, Assr $1800, BOH $1200

The next Park & Rec meeting was scheduled for Jan 3 at 5:30 pm in the Town Office

Meeting was adjourned at 6:21 pm

Respectfully submitted by Jim Bosman



